
Royal Concord Gardens 
is a 260 unit low income 
housing complex 
located in Concord, 
NH. The complex, built 
in the 1970’s, was in 
need of renovation and 
repair. The complex was 
recently purchased by a 
new owner who began 
an extensive renovation 
funded in conjunction 
with the NH Housing 
Finance Authority. 

When the project was 
in the planning stages, 
the owners knew they 
would need to address 
insulation. The units 
had an effective R-value 
of approximately 10 in 
the attics. The fiberglass 
batts were not installed 
properly and there were 
big gaps that had no 
insulation at all.

According to Rob 
Bowers, Director of 
Belknap-Merrimack 
Community Action Program, “For this project we not only brought the insulation 
level in the attic to R-50, but we also implemented air sealing measures. Air sealing 
is critical for the insulation to do it’s job properly.” The total cost of the insulation 
and air sealing was $290,000.00.

Peggy Curran, Energy Efficiency Program Manager for Liberty Utilities said she was 
pleased to be able to offer a 100% rebate for the insulation and air sealing. “Liberty 
Utilities has a fantastic Energy Efficiency Program for low income projects that 
allowed us to rebate the entire $290,000.00,” said Curran. “This will help to reduce 
heating costs for years to come.”

An insulation contractor works in the attic space of Royal 
Concord Gardens, adding loose fill insulation. 

PROGRAM HIGHLIGHTS

The Challenge:
Increase energy efficiency and comfort 
in 260 low income housing units.

The Solution:
High R-Value Insulation
High Density Spray-foam & Air Sealing

The Incentive:
Total cost	 $290,000.00
Total incentive paid	 $290,000.00
Annual therm savings	 26,780
Annual Cost Savings	 $26,000.00

Energy Efficiency Profile 
Royal Concord Gardens - Low income housing, Concord, NH 

Find out what incentives are 
available for your home or business. 
www.libertyutilities.com/efficiency 
or call 603-216-3698.

Pictured (l to r)Bill Newell, 
Newell & Crathern Builders, LLC, 
Tom Chisholm, Energy Auditor, 
Belknap-Merrimack Community 
Action Program and Rob Bowers, 
Director Belknap-Merrimack 
Community Action Program.


